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FROM THE PRIORESS

May the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, so that by the power of the Holy Spirit you may abound in hope.   
– Romans 15:13

Dear Friends,

We abound in hope as our congregation continues to 
attend to the future of ministry and communal life with 
creativity. During this time of transition in religious life, 
we remain committed to our long history and ministry 
in education and justice work. However, because we 
are an aging community, we must explore new ways 
of thinking and new collaborations with other women 
religious and our Houston Dominican Family. 

In the past two issues of the Good News, I have 
written about Dominican Veritas Ministries (DVM), 
a collaborative sponsorship model, approved by the 
Vatican, for the schools of five Dominican women 
religious congregations. On September 1, DVM 
officially assumed sponsorship of our two schools, St. 
Agnes Academy and St. Pius X High School, and the 
seven other participating Dominican schools. I will 
continue to serve our schools as a board member of 
DVM and am excited to have taken this step to ensure 
the Catholic and Dominican identities of our schools 
into the future. 

We hope you enjoy reading in this issue about the 
ceremonies held at both schools to commemorate 
the transition of school sponsorship. We also hope 
you enjoy reading about some of the celebrations and 
projects going on at our Motherhouse campus – jubilees, 
retirements, and elevator renovations were all celebrated 
by our community with heartfelt gratitude. 

Which brings me to you, dear friends. This issue 
includes the annual report of gifts to our community. 
We can never thank you enough for your generous 
support and for helping us carry on our mission today 
and tomorrow.  Truly, your friendship is one of our 
community’s greatest blessings. You remain in our 
prayers as we continue to hold you in our hearts with 
love and gratitude. May God continue to bless you, heal 
you, and fill you with light!

With love and in prayer,

 
Donna M. Pollard, OP 
Prioress
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DOMINICAN MONTH FOR PEACE

Since 2017, the Dominican Order has 
been celebrating the "Dominican Month 
for Peace," highlighting a particular 
country each advent season where the 
Dominican Family is present to raise 
awareness on issues related to justice 
and peace of the country. This year, the 
Dominican International Commission for 
Justice and Peace selected the Amazonia 
Region for the Dominican Month for 
Peace. We celebrated the Dominican 
Month for Peace by praying for, learning 
about, and advocating for the Amazonia.

The Amazon River is the most important 
river in the world, with a length of over 
4200 miles. The Amazon basin is the 
largest river basin in the world and home 
to the largest tropical rainforest. The 
basin extends to Brazil, which represents 
66% of the Amazonia, followed by Peru 
with 13%. To a lesser extent, the Amazon 
basin extends into seven other countries: 
Ecuador, Colombia, Bolivia, Guyana, 
French Guyana, Suriname, and Venezuela. 
This vast untamed wilderness is under 
increasing threat from huge-scale farming 
and ranching, infrastructure and urban 
development, unsustainable logging, 
mining, and climate change.

During each week of advent, we immersed ourselves in what is happening in the Amazonia to raise our awareness, 
to pray and reflect on its reality, and to aid in its care and protection. Pope Francis has expressed his dream for 
the Amazonia: that we hear the cry of the land, which is overwhelming in natural beauty and overflowing with 
life that fills its rivers and jungles; hear the cry of the poor by fighting for the rights of the poorest, of the original 
peoples, of the excluded, so their voice can be heard and dignity promoted; help to preserve the cultural richness 
of the area and improve awareness and education; and Christian communities capable of volunteering give of 
themselves to become incarnate in the Amazonia.
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TURNING TOWARD THE LIGHT

The Dominican Family hosted the annual Advent 
Prayer and Brunch at the Motherhouse on December 
2. Maria Burdick, chair of the Dominican Family, 
urged us to open our hearts and reorient them to the 
light of God as we prayed from the Islamic, Judaic, 
and Christian faith traditions for peace and hope for 
all creation, especially for Israel and Palestine. Carleen 
Raymond, St. Agnes Academy Principal, preached 
during the prayer service. Her preaching, which drew 
from stories of light in St Dominic's life, inspired and 
challenged us to bring the light of truth to the world.

Carleen began, “Today, we begin our community 
celebration of the season of Advent. Advent is a time 
of preparation. A time when we quiet our hearts 
in preparation for the full joy of Christ’s arrival. It 
sounds simple: just quiet your heart. But in a time 
when there is so much turmoil and darkness in 
our world, our hearts can feel heavy, burdened, and 

restless. War in Ukraine. War in the Middle East. 
People fleeing their homes. Innocent lives lost on 
all sides of these conflicts. It can be easy to let the 
darkness consume us as we bemoan, retreat from,  
and despair about what is happening in our world. 
But Advent reminds us that we all have a choice.  
We can turn towards the light.”

Carleen noted that St. Dominic also lived in a time of 
division and darkness, but he knew his calling was to 
bring the light of truth to world through preaching. 
“St. Dominic illuminated the world with the truth of 
his preaching. He received the light, lived the light, 
and gave the light to the world through his new order. 
Dominicans in every age have been called to pray, 
study, explore, and discover better and more effective 
means of disseminating God's Word. As members 
of Dominican Family, following the example of St. 
Dominic and the Dominican Sisters of Houston, 
we too are called to bring the light of truth to the 
world…The Dominican Sisters, like Dominic, seek 
to understand the realities of peoples' lives and are 
moved to action based on the needs of people. Social 
justice and the seeking of truth has always been part 
of the DNA of Dominicans! When WE see signs 
and when WE hear stories of peoples' realities,  
WE must also respond with action.”

“While we acknowledge the darkness of wars, the 
displacement of so many from their homes, or a 
fraught geopolitical climate, we are also offered a 
counterbalance: the gift of looking towards the light 
and the gift of preaching together as a Dominican 
community…We can carry the light within our 
hearts. We can be a sign of hope in the world.  
We can encourage one another to continue preaching 
with the actions of our lives.”

SISTER SPOTLIGHT 

Mary Brenda, OP approaches life and ministry with 
passion and enthusiasm. Originally from LaPorte, 
Indiana, she earned a nursing degree in Pennsylvania. 
While volunteering as 
a medical missionary 
in college, working in 
the poorest of areas 
in Bogota, Colombia, 
the idea of religious 
vocation began to stir 
in her heart. In 1989, 
she joined a religious 
congregation on the 
east coast but eventually 
joined the Houston 
Dominicans in 1996. 

Sister Mary has 
touched many lives 
through ministry. 
She has served as the 
Director of HIV/AIDS 
Outreach Ministry 
for Catholic Charities 
in the Galveston-
Houston Archdiocese; 
administrator of St. 
Bakhita Dispensary 
in Nairobi, Kenya; 
development staff 
member at Our Lady of Grace School, Kisumu, Kenya; 
massage therapist; and in retreat ministry. 

Currently, Sr. Mary serves as school nurse at St. Agnes 
Academy in Houston. She enjoys ministering to the 
young women at St. Agnes and attending retreats 
and after school events to support her students. She 
has also enjoyed sharing her passion for mission work 
with the students. While at St. Agnes, Sister Mary has 

coordinated several mission trips. She has accompanied 
students to Eagle Pass, Texas, where they experienced 
first-hand the challenges the poor at the border face. 
She has also coordinated mission trips in Kisumu, 
Kenya and to our Guatemala mission school. 

Sister Mary brings this 
same passion to her 
photography ministry, 
which has evolved over 
the years. Her photos of 
the night sky, wildlife, 
and all creation are 
awe inspiring. She is a 
collaborating member  
of the Dominican 
Institute for the Arts, 
and last fall, ahead of  
the COP 27 UN 
Climate Change 
Conference, the 
Dominican Sisters 
Conference asked Mary 
to prepare a video to 
capture an abundance of 
natural beauty. During 
the video, Mary states:  
“I walk and preach  
with my camera that  
all may taste and see the 
goodness of the Lord 
and be moved to lift 

our hearts in awe, praise and thanksgiving as we learn 
to better care for all creation.” Bringing that care and 
appreciation for creation a little closer to home, Sister 
Mary cares for a wonderful backyard kitchen garden for 
her local convent house where she grows a variety of 
delicious fresh herbs, vegetables, and fruits. Sister Mary 
loves being a Dominican and looks forward to many 
more years of serving God on her amazing journey  
as a Dominican sister.
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EXERCISE CLASS ANNIVERSARY 

In September, we celebrated ten 
years of exercise classes at the Villa 
with our wonderful instructor, 
Carrie Gimmestad. Exercise 
participants and Carrie gathered to 
celebrate with an ice cream party. 
Congratulations Carrie and thank 
you for all that you do to ensure our 
sisters’ wellbeing!

docent at the Houston Arboretum and Nature Center, 
and driver for her community. Sr. Ann has served as a 
physical therapy assistant in Anderson County, Texas 
in acute and home healthcare, school-based pediatric 
care, inpatient rehabilitation, and outpatient care. She 
is a cantor, sings in the Anderson County Community 
Chorus, and volunteers for the National Audubon 
Society and St. Vincent de Paul food pantry at Sacred 
Heart Catholic Church in Palestine, Texas.

Sister Lavergne Schwender, OP (60th Diamond 
Jubilee) was born in Houston and graduated from St. 
Agnes Academy in 1960. She earned a BA in business 
administration and English from Dominican College, 
an MBA from the University of Texas at Austin, and 
a JD from the University of Houston Law Center. 
Sr. Lavergne ministered in education at Sacred Heart 
Co-Cathedral Catholic School and St. Pius X High 
School. She served as the Director of Newman Hall 
in Austin and as an attorney in the Harris County 
Attorney’s Office for 21 years. While serving in the 
county attorney’s office, she used her skills in law and 
business to help draft the first 9-1-1 legislation for 
Harris County and helped establish an operational 

9-1-1 system in 1986. In 2005, Sr. Lavergne became 
the Executive Director of the Greater Harris County 
9-1-1 Emergency Network and served for sixteen 
years. Sr. Lavergne continues to serve her community 
with both her business and legal experience. 

Therese Marie Morales, OP (75th Diamond Jubilee) 
was born in Whittier, California and graduated from 
Sacred Heart of Mary Catholic High School in Los 
Angeles. She earned a BA in education and Spanish 
at Dominican College in Houston and later attended 
the University of California at Riverside, receiving 
additional certifications in both elementary and 
secondary education. Sr. Therese Marie ministered 
in education at St. Elizabeth Catholic School in 
Port Neches, Texas; Queen of Peace Catholic School 
in Houston; St. Mary of the Assumption Catholic 
School in Whittier; St. Anthony Catholic School in 
Beaumont; St. Austin Catholic School in Austin; St. 
Pius X High School in Houston; St. Francis de Sales 
Catholic High School and Notre Dame High School 
in Riverside; and St. Paul Catholic High School in 
Santa Fe Springs, CA, where she taught for 29 years. 

JUBILEE CELEBRATION

On Saturday, August 9, we joyously celebrated 
the 60th jubilee of Sisters Anna Marie Flusche, 
OP, Lavergne Schwender, OP, Patricia Casey, OP, 
and Ann Huffstetter, OP (pictured left to right).  
Reverend John Rooney presided at the Eucharistic 
Liturgy, which was held in the chapel at St. Dominic 
Villa. Prioress Donna Pollard, OP thanked the 
jubilarians for their combined 240 years of ministry 
and service to God, the Church, and the Dominican 
community.  Sr. Donna also congratulated Sr. Therese 
Marie Morales, in absentia, for her 75 years of 
Dominican life.

Patricia (Pat) Casey, OP (60th Diamond Jubilee) was 
born in Kansas City, Missouri and graduated from 
St. Agnes Academy in Houston in 1961. She earned 
a BA in English at Dominican College in Houston, 
and an MA in pastoral studies from Emmanuel 
College in Boston. Sr. Pat also received certifications 
in campus ministry and preaching. Sr. Pat ministered 
in education at St. Mary’s Catholic School and St. 
Christopher Catholic School in Houston; St. Charles 
Catholic School in Nederland, Texas; St. Mary 
Cathedral School and O’Connell Jr. High School in 
Galveston; and St. Austin Catholic School in Austin. 
She then ministered as Assistant Director of Newman 
Hall in Austin; Campus Minister at the University 
of Houston; Director of Campus Ministry at Lamar 
University in Beaumont, Texas; and served on the 
formation faculty at Assumption Seminary in San 
Antonio, Texas. Sr. Pat has served the community in 

the treasurer’s office, as Director of Formation and 
Vocation, and in leadership. 

Sister Anna Marie Flusche, OP (60th Diamond 
Jubilee) grew up in Dallas, Texas and graduated from 
Ursuline Academy. She received a BA in liturgical 
music from Dominican College in Houston and 
MA from North Texas State University. She was 
the first person to be awarded a doctorate in organ 
performance from Rice University in 1995. Sr. Anna 
Marie ministered at St. Christopher Catholic School 
in Houston and St. Agnes Academy, where she 
chaired the music department. She served as organist 
at St. Michael Catholic Church, St. Christopher 
Catholic Church, and Hosanna Lutheran Church, 
all in Houston. She has written extensively about 
priests and religious who were organ builders, and 
her book, The Life and Legend of Gerbert of Aurillac: 
The Organbuilder Who Became Pope Sylvester II, was 
published in 2005. She has also written a screenplay, 
The Preacher and the Dreamer, a story that recounts the 
foundation of the Dominican Order.

Ann Huffstetter, OP (60th Diamond Jubilee) was 
born in Kearney, Nebraska and graduated from St. 
Pius X High School in 1963. She earned a BA in 
biology with a minor in chemistry and math. Later, 
she received an associate degree from Houston 
Community College to become a physical therapist 
assistant. Sr. Ann ministered in education at St. Pius 
X High School in Houston and Msgr. Kelly High 
School in Beaumont, Texas. She served as a media 
librarian for the Diocese of Galveston-Houston, 

From left to right: Sisters Anna Marie Flusche, OP, Lavergne Schwender, OP, 
Patricia Casey, OP, and Ann Huffstetter, OP
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VILLA ELEVATOR 

In September, the elevator at our retirement home 
received a much-needed overhaul, which took several 
weeks. Sisters and staff at the Villa adapted to this 
major disruption with patience and grace. The food 
service staff did an amazing job accommodating the 
sisters. They brought meals to sisters using the small 
and very temperamental service elevator and set up 
a lovely makeshift dining room on the second floor. 
When the elevator became operational again in 
October, there was rejoicing all around.  Many  
thanks and much gratitude to our Villa staff for  
a job well done!

RETIREMENT CELEBRATION 

In December, we celebrated the retirement of two 
beloved employees. Chris and Stephen Kutra are 
brothers who have worked at our Motherhouse for 
44 and 41 years, respectively. Chris began working on 
our grounds when he was in high school. His brother 
Stephen soon followed. Stephen became our facilities 
manager, and he and Chris have worked together ever 
since. They have managed and executed innumerable 
projects and repairs at the Villa, administrative offices, 
and convent houses. Their sister Pat Kutra worked 
in our finance department for over forty years before 
retiring in 2015, and their father also worked at our 
Motherhouse for a time. We will miss their patient, 
thoughtful, and no-nonsense approach to work and  
any crisis thrown their way. We wish Stephen and  
Chris well in this new phase of their lives and are 
delighted to have Stephen’s son August join us as  
our new facilities manager. 

DOMINICAN VERITAS MINISTRIES

In October, we celebrated with our founded high schools, St. Agnes Academy and St. Pius X High School, the 
transfer of their sponsorship from our congregation to Dominican Veritas Ministries (DVM), a collaborative 
canonical entity founded by five Dominican congregations in the US. The ceremonies, held at each school, 
honored the Houston Dominicans as founders and sponsors and formally recognized DVM’s new sponsorship. 
At the ceremonies, Donna Pollard, OP preached, “Together as Dominicans, we are looking to the future of our 
schools with assurance that they will continue as Catholic Schools rooted in our Dominican charism, now with  
a new sponsorship model - Dominican Veritas Ministries.” 
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CRIMINALIZATION OF CHILDHOOD BEHAVIORS 

In November, Brandon Mack, activist, sociologist and 
owner of B. Mack Strategies, LLC, gave a presentation 
on the criminalization of early childhood behavior 
in children of color, especially black children, from 
the time they enter the public school system. Over 
25 years of research has shown that black school 
children are punished more severely and at higher rates 
for the same behaviors (or for lesser offenses) than 
white school children, and yet, the issue has not been 
addressed properly in schools.

Last spring, Brandon discussed the legacy of slavery 
which has allowed the devaluation of black people 
and resulted in the disproportionate application of the 
death penalty. This devaluation of black people through 
disproportionate punitive measures starts in school 
with more frequent and harsher punishments for black 
children that accumulate and escalate as they get older. 
This criminalization of childhood behaviors begins the 
school to prison pipeline. 

Black students’ behavior is disproportionately policed and punished. Nationally, black people comprise 13%  
of the population, and less than that in public schools. However, black students are four times more likely to  
be suspended than white students and three times more likely than Latinx students for the same or lesser 
behaviors. This disproportionality increases in southern states. In southern school districts, black children  
were suspended or expelled at a rate five times or higher than their representation in the student population.  
Black girls are more severely and disproportionately affected by school discipline policies and practices, bearing 
both racial and gender burdens. 

Because 80% of public-school 
teachers are white and only 7% 
are black, most teachers may be 
more likely to misunderstand or 
misinterpret a black student’s 
behavior because of their own 
implicit and explicit racial biases. 
Teachers tend to assign negative 
intentions to black students 
merely from the way they talk and 
move in the world. Likewise with 
administrators, principals, and 
school police officers, studies show 
the differences in the severity of 
discipline correlates to a student’s 
race. Black students are over twice 
as likely to be referred to law 
enforcement or school related  
arrests than white students for  
the same behaviors. 

The adverse impact of suspensions and expulsions is measurable. Higher suspension rates closely correlate with 
higher delinquency and school dropout rates which have a tremendous economic impact on the suspended 
student, schools, and our society. Out of school suspensions and expulsions are strongly associated with later 
participation in juvenile detention and the criminal justice system. The overrepresentation of blacks among 
students impacted by discipline policies and practices helps perpetuate the school to prison pipeline.

Brandon offered two solutions to help the disproportionate discipling of black students. First, improve teacher 
training and professional development. Teachers need training on emotional and instructional support to build 
trust and help them better engage with black students to decrease frequency of referrals for suspension and other 
disciplinary measures. Secondly, implement a restorative justice program as an alternative to exclusionary policies 
like suspension and expulsion. Restorative justice programs decrease the likelihood of continued behavior and 
lessen the negative impact of disciplinary measures on students. The programs involve emotional training and 
community building practices to prevent and resolve student conflicts and behaviors. Students are not excluded 
from the classroom but rather become part of the shared solution to create a positive classroom environment with 
their teachers.

COMMUNITY GARDEN

November 17 brought the return of a group of Cristo 
Rey students with their chaperone Jill to spend this 
year’s Building the Kingdom service hours at our 
community garden.  The group gallantly and repeatedly 
loaded tree mulch into wheelbarrows and then 
unloaded in the garden where it was evenly spread 
over the garden lanes.  It is a morning of rather hard 
work, but the students do it diligently and cheerfully.  
We are deeply grateful as this enables our gardeners 
to work every Tuesday morning no matter what the 
weather has brought. Cristo Rey students have served 
in our community garden since 2016 and are much 
appreciated together with Mr. A. L. Mayo’s annual 
donation of the truckload of tree mulch. Very good 
work on a very gorgeous morning!    

SEASONS OF CREATION

Each year from September 1 to October 4, we join the global 
Christian family for the Season of Creation, a worldwide 
celebration of prayer and action to protect our common home. 
Prophet Amos cries out “But let justice roll on like a river, 
righteousness like a never-failing stream!” (Amos 5: 24) and  
so we are called to join the river of justice and peace, to take  
up climate and ecological justice, and to speak out with and for 
communities most impacted by climate injustice and the loss of biodiversity. As followers of Christ from around 
the globe, we share a common call to care for creation. We are co-creatures and part of all that God has made. 
Our wellbeing is interwoven with the wellbeing of the Earth.
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august 1, 2022–july 31, 2023

OF GIFTS

We are truly blessed to have such generous and loyal support from so many donors. Thank you for valuing the  
mission and ministry of the Dominican Sisters of Houston and for allowing us to carry out successfully our work for 
the people of God. Your gifts to our Partners in Mission Annual Fund are inspiring and support our sisters’ work.  
Your loyal support of San Vicente de Paul School in Guatemala helps to better the lives of so many children. And 
finally, your generosity towards our retired sisters is deeply appreciated. Thank you for honoring them for their many 
years of service. May God bless you, heal you, and fill you with light.   

Annual Fund Donors
 
Dominican Society
We are deeply grateful to these 
individuals who gave leadership gifts  
of $500 or more to our Partners in 
Mission Annual Fund during the 
August 1, 2022 to July 31, 2023 fiscal 
year. We are blessed to have their  
faithful commitment to our mission.

St. Dominic Circle ($10,000+)
Mary and Ron Neal
John J. Tegan
Raye White

St. Catherine of Siena Circle 
($7,500+)
Kim and Charles Giglio
Candy and Dan Lloyd

St. Thomas Aquinas Circle 
($5,000+)
Dick and Judy Agee
Jim and Mary Boyles
Michael E. Casey
Diana and James Collins
Anonymous
Mary and Steven Gangelhoff
Gerri Giglio
Michelle and Tom Isler
Michael and Jo Beth Jenkins
Anonymous
Pat and Jim Landers
Stan and Reinnette Marek
Sara and Greg Montgomery
Stephanie and Daniel Mundy
Jim and Lea Perlitz
Peggy Reed
Rob and Karen Saltiel
Marianne and Mike Schneider
Lee and Marianita Snodgrass
Kathy and Kevin Snow
Jean Templeton

St. Martin de Porres Circle 
($2,500+)
Mary L. Abell
Joseph Arnold
Chris and Elaine Butler
Cenacle Sisters
Phylliss Chappell
Jorge and Virginia Faz
Jeannine and Patrick Flynn
Maureen and James Hackett
Deacon Edward and Mrs. Lynn Herrera
Eileen Hughes
Robert Jamail
Carolyn and Stephen Leatherwood
Anonymous
Margaret and Kevin O'Donnell
Virginia G. Piper Charitable Trust
Greg and Judy Schockling
Bernadette Spawn
Melvin and Shirley Swoboda

St. Rose of Lima Circle 
($1,000+)
April Anglen
Anonymous 
John Babin
Jane Bemko
Rosie Beniretto
Berta Bergia
Anonymous 
Fred Bosse
Maria and Albert Braden
John Brennan III
Pat and Stephanie Brian
Phyllis F. Carney
Cheryl and Douglas Chambers
Rosemary and Charles Conlon
Janine Conner
Sharon and Tom Copper
Rev. Jim Courville
Sharon Crawford
Rosanette Cullen
Linda Davidson

Diocese of Beaumont
Chris Eheman
Ann Ellis
Francine Fleming
Joan and Dennis Fontana
Patsy and Thomas Frank
Peggy and Patrick Frese
Tom and Clare Friedman
Julie and James Gilligan
Maureen and John Graf
Kathleen Hackett
Burney Hebinck
George and Lynn Hogan
Jean Ann and Jody Hollier
Mimi and Jack Horton
Cindy and Hollie Hubberd
Mary and Ryan Impelman
Natalie Jean and Daniel Johnson
Andrea and David Johnson
Carol Kanewske
Carolyn Keating
Mary Ann Kelly
Joan and Michael Kirkpatrick
Suzanne and David Krusleski
Rhonda and Gary Kubiak
Susan and Ron Legnion
Alain and Marie Lenotre
Robin Licato
Abby and Mark Linesch
Patricia Lombardo
Lucy and Nick Lomonte
Kathleen and Tom Mach
Jan and Bruce Marek
Kathy and Paul Marek
Joan and Mark Mateker
Arlene and James McGarrity
Kathleen McLaurin
Mignonette H. Mountain
Cheryl and Melvin Myers
Sonja and Charles Novo
Joseph O'Hare
Linda and Terry Ott
Katharine Paine

Paula and William Palamountain
Lisa and Sam Parigi
Louise and Bob Parsley
Cindy and Charles Raimond
Ventura Ramirez Jr.
John and Deborah Robison
Richard R. Russell
SHA Dominican Alumnae of Galveston
Rosie Saldivar
Molly Sample
Rosanella and Ed Schell
Judy and David Schubert
Elda and Kevin Smith
Vincent and Denise Stasio
Kathy and Edward Stuart
Selena Stuchly
Charlotte Sullivan
Mary Ellen Swadley and Ron Deane
Margaret Tennesen
Clare and Bart Thomeer
Ronald and S. D. Tinney
Linda Visinsky
Rev. Daniel Warden
Joanne Weik
Charlie and Linda Whitson
Marie Wood
Sandy and Gary Wright

St. Albert the Great Circle 
($500+)
William and Frances Albert
Alvin-Manvel Knights of Columbus 
#6403
Kristin and James Andrews
Anna Babin
Margaret and John Bannon
Peggy and Sam Biddle
Cathy and David Bordages
Patrick and Marian Broussard
Maria Burdick
Shirley Burk
Alice Calvin
CDA Past Regents Club of Texas
Jeanne and Jay Chaffee

SR. MARY ALICE CARBAJAL, O.P. 
(JANUARY 4, 1923 – OCTOBER 12, 2023)

Sr. Mary Alice (Mary Gilbert) was born in Fabens, 
Texas and entered the Dominican Sisters of Houston 
in 1945. She earned a BA in Spanish and English at 
Dominican College, Houston and completed extended 
studies in scripture, spirituality, and ministry at the 
University of California, Riverside, California.

Sr. Mary Alice served in education ministry for almost 
forty years, teaching at St. Anthony School, Beaumont, 
TX; St. Elizabeth School, Port Neches, TX; Christ the 
King School, Houston; St. Mary School, Orange, TX; 
Holy Rosary School, Houston; St. Peter the Apostle 
School, Houston; Holy Family School, Wharton, TX;  
St. Mary School, Taylor, TX; St. Austin School, Austin, 
TX; Holy Spirit School, San Antonio, TX; St. Francis 
de Sales, Riverside; and St. Mary School, Whittier, CA. 
She served as principal at St. Francis de Sales  
in Riverside and Holy Rosary School in Houston.

Sr. Mary Alice answered an appeal in 1966 from  
Pope John XXIII for religious communities to minister 
in Latin America.  She was one of the mission founders 
at Our Lady of Guadalupe School in Guatemala City, 
Guatemala.  Sr. Mary Alice’s time in Guatemala was 
among her favorite in ministry. Sister also served as a 
bilingual receptionist at Holy Family Birth Center in 
Weslaco, TX, and religion coordinator at St. Francis  
de Sales Church in Riverside. In retirement, she served 
her congregation as receptionist and assisted as needed 
at St. Dominic Villa. Sr. Mary Alice had an impact on 
many lives. She will be remembered for her faithful 
letter writing as a prison ministry, her proficiency as  
a translator, and her love of socializing.
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Michael Falco
Joyce Faykus
Joanne Feldman
Aimee and Steve Ferrell
Anna Mae and R T Fertitta
Cindy Flores
Catherine Foley
Josie and Florentino Fonseca
Ronald and Edna Fraser
Mary Beth and Thomas Frazee
Denise Fredette
Judy Gaffney
Mary Gaffney
Stephen and Joyce Galiette
Carole and John Gallis
Kevin Gamble
Loretta Gant
Cathy and Joe Garcia-Pratts
Caron and John Garstka
Catherine Gear
Goodway Print & Copy, Inc.
Jeanne and Robert Goodyear
Stephen Grace
Carmine and Fernando Grajales
Patricia Fertitta Greeley & Christopher J. 
Greeley
Margaret P. Green
Michele A. Gregory
Cathi and Robert Griffiths
Eileen and Sam Gurevitz
Chris Haney
Priscilla A. Hargraves
Hazel Harron
John and Sarah Hastings
Sandra Hedrick
Elizabeth Heeb
Douglas and Barbara Heinlein
Bridget Hennessey
Robert Hergenroeder
Mollie and Bill Herman
Ray and Judy Hidalgo
Odette and Mark Hill
Ted and Sally Holy
Martha F. Hudson
Wes and Amanda Hudson
Glorian and James Hummel
Marisa Hurd
Debbie Irwin
Elaine Jackson
Frann Johnson
Judith Jones-Vaughan
Mary Jorgensen
Diane Reinbolt-Judd
John and Carolyn Kanewske
Evelyn King
Marie Claire R. Kleinworth
Carl and Madeline Kotila
Jean E. Krausse
Jana Murdock Krenek
Patricia Kutra
Barbara Ladd
Ann and Ira Landry
Avalyn and Paul Langemeier
Kathleen Lawton
Ralph LeBlanc
Kim J. Ledoux

Rosalie and William Leonard
Harry and Juanita Leschinger
Sheila K. Linehan
Deacon Jerome D. Losack, Sr.
Sheila and Sam Lucia
Rev. Norbert Maduzia, Jr.
Becky and Bill Martz
Linda Mattingly
Rusty May
Charles McAughan
Laura and Gary McBee
Rev. Stephen McCrate
Julia and Steven McDonald
Marilyn and Chase McEvoy
Elaine McMaster-Irick
Daniel and Coleen McMenemy
Jack and Patricia McMillan
Patrick and Lillian McNeill
Leonides P. Medrano, M.D.
Philomena Meekey
William and Rosemary Mercer
Deborah and Arnold Michalewicz
Betty L. Michalsky
Debra Millis
Monastery of the Infant Jesus
Mary and Tom Moratto
Kathleen Motil
Claire Mueller
Craig Muessig
Ellen and Kevin Murphy
Jonnie Naizer
JoAnne Neslage
Wayne Norden and Joni Weir
Patricia and Jerry Novak
Ann B. Oggero
Mary and James O'Neill
Phyllis Ottis+
Betty Oxley
Ann and Harvey Oyler
Mark and Maureen Patronella
Charlene and Eugene Pavlat
Blanca Perez
Paul and Gayle Petkovsek
Elena Jo Petree
Jere Pfister
Renella Primeaux
Helen Pullen
Dennis and Arlene Ragan
Cheryl Rainosek
Mary Ramos
Rev. Clifton L. Ransom, Jr.
Ann and Hans Rasch
Scott Reedy
Lee and Larry Renaud
Katherine and George Richardson
Marjorie Richardson
Janice Robinson
Nick and Julie Roccaforte
Janice Rodine
Eva Rodriguez
Julia and Esequiel Rodriguez
Regina Rogers
Thomas and Kim Roth
Laurie Ruddy
Clarence and Linda Ruether
Sara Ruffin

Claudie Sablatura
Joy and Leonard Sacco
Julie Sacco
Therese Sachnik
Barbara and Gerard Sala
Rosario and Mauricio Salazar
Charles and Judy Salerno
Adele Salvato
Daphine H. Sands
Eddie Scales
Terry and Joe Scallan
Frankie Scheil
Tessa Schiesler
Murray Schiller
Donna and David Schmidt
Paula and Eugene Schmidt
Mary Schultz
Virginia Schuster
Rose and Boone Schwartzel
Rose Schwartzel
Rosalie and Buzzy Schwarz
Leslie and George Schwender
Frances and Gerald Serena
Theresa Sewell and Charles Formica
The Sign Factory, Inc.
Mike and Susan Silvestre
Marilyn Stavinoha
Tracy and Becky Stephens
Robert and Jeanmarie Stevenson
George and Georgia Svatek
Beverly and Danny Svoboda
Karen and Patrick Svrcek
Mary Ellen and Richard Tange
Jennell Coy Thoma
Barbara Thompson
Lisa and Mark Thompson
Amy Thompson
Jennifer Threadgill
Sandy Timte
Claudia Toomey
Anonymous
Faye Van Meter
Charles Van Metre
Suzanne and Tom Vaughn
Georgia Viera
Pat Virgadamo
Pat Waughtal
Patricia and Roger Wegner
Jeff and Sonia Weiner
Mary Welch and Ernesto Maldonado
Martha White and JR Remington
T. L. Wilson
Barbara Woods
Michael Woodward
Alice Wygant
Susan and George Yan
Veronica and Emilio Yazigi
Betty Zempter

Mother Pauline Gannon Circle 
(Up to $100)
Barbara Abramcik
Alexine Adams
Mary Clare Albrecht
Epifania Ambriz
Delores Andersen

Julie Anderson
Joel Avery and Jerry Robertson
Deborah and James Balsam
Robert and Laurie Bautista
Patricia Bernard
Paul and Edna Berres
Tim Bersch
Mary Bett
Lannie and Bill Bluethmann
Mike Bonifazi
Rosalie M. Bonura
George and Eva Bookout
Nancy Bowles
Lynda and Glenn Broussard
Mary Carol Buchholz
Dr. Robin Burks
Connie and A.W. Butaud
Linda and John Caillavet
Cornelius Calnan
Laura and Anthony Catania
Stephen Cavanaugh
Nonna Cejda
Salvador Chahin
Joyce Chargois
Isabel Christy
Mary Frances Cicero
Juan Cornejo
Ita Cornwell
Patti and Mark Day
Mary Ellen Deeves
J.C. and Marianne DeVlieger
Cleofe and Rolando Domingo
James and Mary Ann Dougherty
Eileen Dumesnil
Michael and Suzanne Dunsmore
Anne and Robert Dyess
Willie Mae Edwards
Hildreth Eloi
Linda Falco
Robert and Annette Fehrenbacher
Carl Ferraro
Joe Fertitta
Sonja Finley
Marianne Fiorenza
Gene Flusche
Eileen and Jeff Fostey
Michael Garofalo
Anne and Rick Garza
Karla and Michael Giardina
Lawrence Gillaspia
Ann and Warren Givens
Diana Gonzales
Janet Greenwood
Dolores and Greg Gregory
Joan and Bobby Grigsby
Kathy Guajardo
Joyce Haas
Susan and Robert Haase
Margaret Haft
Teresa and Don Hanrahan
Carol Hargraves
Brenda and Bob Hayes
Louise and Roger Hill
Thelma and Val Hinze
Frank and Farrell Hoelzel
Jo-Ann Hogan

Patricia Chersky
Beverly and Richard Childs
Mike Comeaux
Val and Anne Comeaux
George and Sherry Cornwell
Christina Deajon
Mrs. Andrea S. Deaton
Carla and Michael Deavers
Dee Foundries
Brigid and Thomas Earthman
Dolly Edwards
Col. and Mrs. Dale Elliott
Barrie and Larry Ewing
Marie Feeney
Shirley Fischer
Jim Fletcher
Margery Fretz
Francine and Floyd Gaspard
Cathey and Gregory George
Ann Gilbert
Evelyn and Stephen Harding
Michael Heffernan
Carmen and Carlos Hernandez
Janet and David Hinners
Carolyn and Bodin+ Hugger
Rev. Msgr. Michael A. Jamail
Raquel and Scott Janoe
Sean and Beth Jez
Stephen and Lavonne Kaiser
Bernadette and Robert King
Kathleen Klinkose
Richard and Deborah Krummel
Ed and Penny Le Gate
Paula Lovoi
Regina and Robert Luchi
Kathy and Paul Mackzum
Deborah and David Madden
Gary B. Maddox
John and Louise Maida
Rachel and Greg Marino
Don and Judy McCullough
Bob McKeon
Barbara McMahon
Kathleen A. Messina
Lynne and Mike Morris
Elizabeth and Thomas Niehaus
John and Betty Norkus
Mary and Tom Overbeck
Mary and John Perrotti
Jo Therese Phalen
Jean and James Phelan
David Piwonka
Lula and James+ Potter
William and Theresa Price
Susan Quigley
Jan and Ershel Redd
Randall Roberts
Bill and Kathy Rose
MaryBeth Russell and Kelly Wallin
Betty Russell
Frank Rynd
Pennee and Michael Schmitt
Dwight and Nancy Serrett
John Shely
Tom and Bridget Staudt
Deacon James Stewart

Laura and Daniel Swanson
Catherine Swilley
John Toomey
Marsha Trojanowsky
John and Jolene Vanderzyl
Pat Vogelsang
Kerry and Linda Walsh
Regina Winegar
Wismer Distributing Company, LTD.
Dwight and Julia Wolf
Theresa and James Wykowski
Ronda and Greg Zowarka

Founders 
We are deeply grateful to  
these individuals who generously 
supported our Annual Fund during  
the August 1, 2022 to July 31, 2023  
fiscal year. We are blessed to have their 
faithful commitment to our mission.

Mother Mary Agnes 
Magevney Circle ($250+)
Jan Allison
Marilouise Ballow
Barbara Barcelona
Jeffrey and Rudie Berger
Roland Blais
Gail J. Borgen
Rosalie Brandino
Nancy and Neil Burrell
Mimi and Rick Butler
Jan and Tom Casey
Erica and Philip Chauvin
Russell Chimeno
Marilyn Cisar
Amilynn Clesi
Julia Conlon
Ronald Cuenod
Mark and Cathy Curran
Maxine and Gilbert Darcey
Christin Dasek-Kaine
Jane and John David
Karen DeYoung
Nancy and Kenneth Doise
Irene Dominguez
Teresa Doyle
Elaine Drey
Cathy Easterly
Constance and Dean Eicher
Pam Flanigan
Robert and Susan Flavin
Liuda and Gustavo Flores
Mary and Robert Frappier
Alex and Martha George
Toni and Sammy Giammalva
Betty and Richard Gillespie
Ron and Judy Girotto
Jim and Anita Gorski
Andrew and Penni Guidry
Chrystal and Pat Hancock
Edgar Hancock
Jane Hasenpflug
Diane and David Hebert
Harold and Anna Marie Hidalgo
Renee and Carl Hubbell
Charles and Linda Kearney

Richard and Mary Ann Keller
Cynthia and Joseph Kerlegon
Susanna and Arthur Kieval
Joe and Annette Komandosky
Andrius Kontrimas
Ramona and Douglas Krenek
Lt. Col. Mary L. Krenek
Virginia Kurtin
Debbie and Bill Lackey
Susan Lindee
Nancy Loncarich
Betsy and John Long
Robert and Patricia Lunn
Teri Dee Martin and Dolores Martin
Craig A. McKnight
Lucy McLaughlin and David Powell
Susan and Richard Miller
Cathy and Allan Minar
Gloria and Anthony Montalbano
Nanette and Frederick Nicol
Dana and Robert Opperman
Peggy and Joe Parigi
Angela Parigi
Jill and John Parsley
Jean and Mike Phillips
Mary and Will Pitts
Kay Pollard
Richard and Carolyn Pratt
Deborah and William Rapp
LaVonne Reichle
Lucy Restivo
Mary D. Roe
Marguerite Rogan
Rev. John Rooney
Tim and Julie Samson
Amelia Scales
Sarah Scherschel
Craig and Patricia Sherlock
Delrena and James Sides
Monica and Earl Silver
Jeffery and Shannon Silvernail
Debbie Skelly
Jennifer Skobel
Patricia Smart
Annette and Paul Sofka
Patrick Spedale
Joyce and Tom Standish
Shelley Starr
Terrence and Patricia Stutz
Jeanmarie Tade
Kay and Larry Tanner
Karen and Peter Theunissen
George and Anita Thibodeaux
Huyen Tran
Joe and Pat Triolo
Sandra and Jeff Vice
Bonnie Vinklarek
Robert Wolff
Leigh and Dennis Woods
Janet and James Zimmermann

Mother Rose Lynch Circle 
($100+)
Laura and Michael Adams
Lu Ann Aday and Kathy Wilcox
Carol A. Ahles

Darlene Allen
Joan Ambrogi
Mary Ammermann
Paul Antolik and Barbara Bone
Richard Arnold
Assumption Catholic School
Emeline Auzenne
Dolores and James Avioli
Frank Babineck
Jerry Baiamonte
Frank Barnes
Kathy Barry
Carol Bartz
Basilian Fathers
Diana Bertrand
Frank and Sandra Bianco
Bryan and Gail Binagia
John Binckley
Sandra Blaira
Donald and Dianne Bliss
Anita Blomberg
Louise Booth
Jennifer and Shon Bourgeois
Doris and Raymond Brandes
Vivian Breauninger
Victoria Breting-Garcia
Barbara and James Broussard
Magdalene and Richard Bryant
Paula and John Burchfield
John and Gretchen Byerts
Sylvia Cameron
Luis and Carol Cardenas
Shannon Carroll
Cathy Casey
Catholic Daughters of the Americas
Daniel and Anita Cegelski
Marilyn and Tony Cernosek
Mary Jane Cernosek
Church of Visitation Altar Society
Michael Clark
James and Allison Clifton
Saundra Coffey
Sarah Conlon
Yvette and Jim Crumbliss
Doris Cruze
Cheryl Daniel
Rose Marie and Joe Davidson
Jessie and Chris De La Garza
Cynthia Dennis
Leonard Derden
Elizabeth Detweiler
Top Notch Janitor At Your Services
Maria Diaz
Trudy and Sam Dick
Johnine Doutt
Joseph Drago
Freddy and Julie Dreyer
Derick and Cindy Drummond
Denise and Stephen Duffy
Cathey Dupuis
Mary and Joe Efird
Lydia Eicher
Carol Sue Erwin
Darell and Theresa Etlinger
Arthur Etzler, Jr.
William Fahy
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Jose Fernandez
Alexandra Ferullo
Fred and Leslie Flickinger
Liuda and Gustavo Flores
Carol Fontenot
Dorene Fox
Rosemarie and Robert Garansuay
Jennifer and Andrei Garcia
Catherine and Eric Gardner
Claudia Garza
Francisca and Ramiro Garza
Carmen and Hector Gasca
Irene Gavranovic-Sipes
John Genaro
Paul and Milvia Gidley
William Gilmore
Jennifer and Edwin Glenn
Graciela Gomez
Good Earth Foundation
Mario and Ofelia Guerrero
Ruth and Claude Guidroz
Chris Gutheinz
Nelson Gutierrez
Pedro and Maryann Gutierrez
Karl Haas
Kris Hagel and Irma Escobedo
Mel and Delilah Hainey
Frances Hall
Kelly Halvorsen
Paula and Charles Hanna
Edward Haren
Susan Harrison
Allison Heiling
Fe and John Henning
Calista Herbert
Devin Herd
Marilyn Hill
Silvia Hinkley
Andrew Hodgson
Anonymous

Leesa and Mark Howard
Sydney and James Hussey
Johnny and Marie Irvin
Kelly Johnson
Nancy and Dennis Johnson
Melsee Jones
Mary Joseph
Manon Kattija-Ari
Steven M. Kautz, MD
Lorraine K. Kehoe
Michael Keimig
Gary Kelley
Betty and Roy Kerstiens
Patsy and Steve Kilpatrick
Mary B. Kinman
Andrew Klein
John J. Knoblauh III
Anonymous
Karol Kreymer and Robert Card
Melvin and Rachel Krezer
Sidney Larriviere and Melanie Alo
Lisa and Matt Lawrence
Rosa I. Leal
Judy Lee
Constance and Curtis Linder
Anita Darlene Lombardo
Norma Lopez
Anonymous
Joe Luevano
Elizabeth MacDonald
Macey Family Properties, Ltd.
Jennifer Marino
Stephen Massi
Lori and Bill McArdle
Frances and Vincent McConnell
Mary H. McDeavitt
Gaylyn McGlauchlin
Rowena McKee
Mary McKenna
Trinidad Mendenhall

Norma and Roy Mendez
Vivian Metoyer
Andres Meza
Ann and James Michal
Missionary Sisters of the Eucharist
Pamela Moore
Carmen Moreno
Noel Moreno
Jules and Cadence Morris
Catherine Neill
Cecilia Nelms
Barbara Nieves
John Novak
Marjorie and Michael Nowak
Vicki Odom
Pat and Sandra O'Donnell
Gloria Olsovsky
Manuel Ortuno
Jerry Pasqualetti
Frank and Elizabeth Pattee
Colin Pear
Michael Pekar
Anny R. Penny
Ann and Michael Perry
Constance Pharis
Thomas and Terese Pierce
Lillian Pivonka
Kathy A. Plugge
Iredell D. Polk II
Philip Prasek
Michael and Sharon Radzicki
Nanette Ragusa
Theresa and Stephen Randall
Noel Rando
Marcia and Don Raskin
Mary Ray
Norma Renfro
Luz Restrepo and Karol Giron
Randall Roberts
Mariella Rodriguez and Bruce Pooley

Cynthia and Carlos Rodriguez
Barbara Rourke
Donald Schmidt
Felicia and Eric Schubert
Ricky and Maureen Searway
Jim and Peggy Shallock
Christopher Shannon
Mary and Daniel Shea
Marlene and Darryl Shields
Joanne Shoemaker
Sandy Smith
Catharine and John Sonnenberg
John Sorbel
Staffel Family Giving Fund
John and Caren Steffes
Steve T. Stein
Paula and Morris Stevens
Jennifer and James Stevens
Deacon James Stewart
James Studdert
Anonymous
Eva Talbot
Theresa A. Tarlton
James Tate
Mary and Jeff Techmanski
Emily and Noel Thomas
Gerry Tischler
Gloria and John Tobin
Judith Tolley
Tony and Kathy Tortorice
Beatrice Towns
Ngoc Sang Tran
Karen Tuel and Doug Powell
Andrew Tumamac
Mary Tysor
Barry and Jackie Vail
Yolanda and Rolando Velasquez
Marie Vinson
Sandy and James Walker
Mark Wallis

Dominican Sisters Leadership Team: Paula Porter, Jose Enriquez,  
Katie Gaspard, OP, Donna Pollard, OP, Laura Henderson, and Linda Gibler, OP

Robert and Marilyn Hoglen
Robert and Veronica Hollingsworth
Bernard and Henrietta Hyzak
Anne Hyzak
Edward and Joann Jackovich
Mary and Ira Johnson
Elliott and Grace Jones
Mary Juarez
Dianne and Mike Kempf
Sheila Kern
Gilbert+ and Patricia Koteras
Lisa Landry
Mary Jo Langston
Mary and Sam LaRocca
Barbara and Richard Laughlin
Connie Little
Ann Loeve
Gracie Lowell
Ron and Donna MacDonald
Elizabeth MacDonald
Dorothy Maczali
Anonymous
Fred and Helen Manning
Elizabeth Mantheiy
Robert Martin and Patricia Matthews
Debbie Martin
Margaret Martindale
Sharon Martinez
Mike Mazzola
Laura McNamara and Alexander Makris
Elizabeth and Peter McStravick
Karen Melancon
Rose and Matthew Micheletti
Charlotte and Charles Miller
Richard and Jackie Moehring
Marina and Roberto Montoya
Ann Morris
Elaine and Peter Mouton
Margaret A. Novotny
Craig and Sheila Ott
Deborah and David Peyton
Robert and Marcianne Pilegge
R. J. and Patricia Pinkenburg
Gail and Ben+ Pinto
Therese Porter

Tim and Dorothy Prasifka
Cynthia Preble
Joe and Celia Puente
Bill Raab
Jacqueline and Michael Reddy
Betty Mundy-Rickman
Patsy Rider
Nereida and Tomas Rodriguez
Edda and James Rosprim
Janis Ross
Barbara A. Russell
Frances Russo+
Janice Sabatelli
Carol Sandifer
Dolores Santangelo
Al Joe and Dorothy Scheffler
Jerry Schwender
Joyce and Robert Shofner
Debbie Sieck
Muriel Slack
Brenda Beust Smith
Debra and John Smith
Phyllis Smith
Maryann Spozio
Mary Sudela
Kelly Suppes
Mary Kay and Vincent Tortorice
Robin and David Valden
Kevin and Karen Varner
Judith Vetter
Carolyn and Glenn Vines
Joann Viviani
Mary J. Watts-Moffett
Frances Weatherly
Betty D. Weaver
Arlene Wegwerth
Nivia Wilson
Vanessa Wiltz
Pat and Michael Yennie
Jan Young
Barbara and Philip Zinsmeister
Kenneth and Connie Zvolensky

RETIREMENT FUND 
DONORS
Anonymous 
Agnes and Jerome Bourgeois
James Broussard
Davey and Eileen Buratti
Catholic Daughters of the Americas #1884
Mary Jane Cernosek
Monica Chambers
Chapter FC-PEO Sisterhood
Sr. Heloise Cruzat, OP
Rocky Del Papa
Elida El-Gawly
John Genaro
Marilyn Hill
Houston Theresians of Agape
Frann Johnson
Ann Loeve
James F. Lynes Jr.
Genevieve Reeh
Betty Russell
SHA Dominican Alumnae of Galveston
Theresa Ann Schexnayder
Paula and Michael Siegel
Helen Turner
Martha White and JR Remington

GUATEMALA MISSION 
DONORS
Alma Adame
Carol and Walt Albright
Barbara J. Anderson
Anonymous 
Mary Anthaume
Leslie and Chris Arceneaux
Jeffrey Arend
Robert Babbitt
Andy Barnett
Daisy Barreto
Daniel and Marie Barth
John and Janet Beall
Robert Behr
Kathleen and Marc Beique
John and Nancy Blais
Toni and Tom Blizzard

Bordages Family
Jane A. Borst
Isabelle Brogan
Margaret and Tom Brophy
James Broussard
Bernard Bruney
Pat and Ted Bruno
Santoso Budihardjo
Robert Budnik
Rose Bue
Sr. Assumpta Campbell, OP
Charles and Marquita Carmouche
John and Marcia Carnahan
Phyllis F. Carney
Dennis Casserly
Mary Jane Cernosek
Jill Chappell-Zylker
C.E. Cherry
Tracie and Kurt Chew
Dona and Albert Clay
Michael Cochrane
Robert Conlon
Patricia Conn
Gregory and Brenda Contreras
James Cook
Joanne Furtek Cox
Jeanne Crawford
Kenneth C. Curtis
Ashley Curtsinger
Jonathan C. Dahm
Patricia and Charles Dean
L. Pamela Deeter
Top Notch Janitor At Your Services
Arlette Dibi
Mary Dickerson
Eileen Donovan
Becky and David Drummond
Jason Ebarb
Monica Edwards
Elida El-Gawly
Maryann and Antonio Escobar
Yvette and Rolando Estrada
Rene Fabian
Ernestina Fangue
Robert Fernandez

We, the Houston Dominican Sisters, publicly commit ourselves to study and 
address the crucial justice issues of our times. We assume the risks inherent 

in preaching and teaching the Gospel. We will work to transform social 
structures which oppress the powerless, ministering with them in our 

common struggle to remain faithful to the Word of God. 
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RESTRICTED GIFT 
DONORS
Bernard Bruney
John and Isabelle Chapman
Garland Kerr and James Blackburn
Joan and Mark Mateker
Betsy and Hunter Nelson
Cindy and Charles Raimond
Greg and Judy Schockling

IN HONOREM
Gift in Honor of ~
Gift given by ~

Rev. Carl Belisch, CSB
Joyce Lubofsky
Rev. James Bradley
Joyce Lubofsky
Mary Brenda, OP
Margaret and Kevin O'Donnell
Bordages Sisters
Regina Winegar
Emily Bordages, OP
Michael Cacioppo
Margaret and Kevin O'Donnell 
Connie and Milt Prewitt 
Anonymous
Raphael Bordages, OP
Susan Dryden

Mary Alice Carbajal, OP
Johnny and Anna Dunn
Anonymous
Heloise Cruzat, OP
Patricia Chersky
Stephen and Joyce Galiette
Adrian Dover, OP
Tony and Kathy Tortorice
Annette Dworsky, OP
Ramona and Douglas Krenek 
Kathryn and Max Murdock 
Margaret and Kevin O'Donnell
Benignus Galiano, OP
Michael Cacioppo
Amber and August Galiano
Loretta Gary
Rocky Del Papa
Katie Gaspard, OP
Stephen Anne Zawacki, OP
Linda Gibler, OP
Stephen Anne Zawacki, OP
Julie Greig, OP
Ronda and Greg Zowarka
Sheila Hackett, OP
Cathey and Gregory George
Julie Young
Mary V. Hugger, OP
Carolyn and Bodin+ Hugger

Mignonne Konecny, OP
Michael Cacioppo
Carletta LaCour, OP 
Mary and Will Pitts
Jeanmarie Tade
Jane Meyer, OP
Michael Cacioppo
Miriam Oliveros, OP
Margaret and Kevin O'Donnell

Josephina Pitre, OP
Renee and Carl Hubbell
Donna Pollard, OP
Stephen Anne Zawacki, OP
Lucia Schexnayder, OP
Theresa Ann Schexnayder
Nora Smith
Pamela Zanotelli
Joseph P. Stern
Joyce Lubofsky

2022-2023

THE ESTATE OF~	 Anton G. Kroschewsky
	  Archbishop John R. Quinn

Charlene and Joseph Trochta 

We hope we have correctly recognized each gift and friend. If we have 
missed your name or if it is listed incorrectly, please accept our sincere 
apologies and call the Advancement Office at 713.440.3707.

Jeff and Marilyn Walton
Ronald Watts
Nicholas Wendes
Staci and Greg Wolfford
Michael Woodward
Jean Wu
Theresa and James Wykowski
Anonymous
Victor Zaloom

IN MEMORIAM
Gift in Memory of ~
Gift given by ~

Jane Abell
Joanne Furtek Cox
Dorothy Maczali
Lisa and Mark Thompson
Mary Kay Bailey, OP
Deborah and Arnold Michalewicz
Hilary Beck, OP
Agnes and Jerome Bourgeois
Mary Ann Benes
Barbara Ann Cernosek, OP 
Mary Jane Cernosek
Doloretta Bieter, OP
Arthur Etzler, Jr.
Chris Bishop
Genevieve Reeh
Fran Boddeker, OP
Deacon James Stewart
Denise Bordages, OP
Susan Dryden
John Bradley
Reba McCoy
Timothy Bucek
Carrie and Carolyn Bucek
Kathleen M. Burke
Ann Bashaw
Mary Innocentia Buxkemper, OP
Estate of Anton Kroschewsky
Alfred Croix
Joe and Annette Komandosky
Varal Dolen
Assumpta Campbell, OP
Paula Enderle, OP
Pam Flanigan 
Dorothy Maczali
Nicholas Fahey, OP
Eileen and Sam Gurevitz
Jim Fischer
Patricia and Leon Taake
Phyllis Carney
Agnes Fletcher
Mary and Tom Moratto
Henry Gee
Cindy and Charles Raimond
Mary Ann Giardina
Mary Jane Cernosek
Randy Fertitta
Steve and Nikki Haberstroh
Rose and Ed Haberstroh 
Joyce Horat
Dorothy Maczali

Julian Giglio, OP
Joan and Michael Kirkpatrick
Richard Russell
Colette Greek, OP
Louise and Roger Hill
Mary Luke Greek, OP
Louise and Roger Hill
Msgr. Kenneth Greig
Sandra and Jeff Vice
Mary Juliana Gully, OP
Barbara and Robert Harris
Joy B. Hardy
Hertha and Paul McKee
Edna Ann Hebert, OP
Gina and Thomas Fulkerson 
Dorothy Maczali
Lou Anne Hill, OP
Dorothy Maczali
Eddie Huffstetter
Dominican Sisters of Houston
Edwin L. Hughes
Joyce and Louis Bordages
Clement Johnson, OP
Laura and Michael Adams
Wilbur E. Klein
Randal E. Klein
M. Martina Krenek, OP
Richard and Carolyn Pratt
Elizabeth and Harry Krusleski
Suzanne and David Krusleski
Jerry Ladd 
Barbara Ladd
Theresa Macey, OP
Pat and Ted Bruno
Mary Jane Cernosek
Gregory and Brenda Contreras
Macey Family Properties Ltd.
Marie Maloney
Cindy and Charles Raimond
Leonora Martinez
Michael Cacioppo
Mary Loyola McGray, OP
Estate of Anton Kroschewsky
Bob Mellin
Ceil Roeger, OP
Camilla Micheletti, OP
Delores Anderson
Julie Anderson
Marie Therese Moratto, OP
Cathy and Frank Ghinaudo
Catherine G. Morrison
Mary Jane Cernosek
Barbara A. Collins, OP
JoAnn Niehaus, OP
Carolyn and Stephen Leatherwood
Rita Marie Owens, OP
Dorothy Maczali
Ella M. Reichardt
Joyce and Louis Bordages
Mary Luke Reiland, OP
Ronald and S.D. Tinney
Mary Laura Rembold, OP
Daisy Barreto
Dorothy Maczali
Torre and Dennis Sullivan

Mary E. Robb
Dolly Edwards
Lucille Sala, OP
Tony and Kathy Tortorice
Noah Sala
Olinda and Anthony Rosetta
Margaret Sauer
Mary L. Abell
Robert Blanchard 
Robin Bruso 
Jane Cabes 
Cathy Chapman
Nancy and Barrett Davis 
Barrie and Larry Ewing 
Terri Ford
Michelle Gaines
Wilton and Betty Leaonard 
Lisa and Mark Thompson 
Lori Welch
Siena Schmitt, OP
Deacon James Stewart

Bertha Sefcik
Assumpta Campbell, OP
Bing Skyiepal
Barbara Ann Cernosek, OP
Mary Marcella Sudela, OP
Mary Sudela
Mary Enderle Suppes
Pam Flanigan
Melita Torres
Jose Fernandez Family
Therese Warden, OP
Michael Cacioppo
Dorothy Maczali
Barbara L. White, OP
Christine Rawlinson
Betty Russell
Mary Pat White, OP
Dorothy Maczali
Mariana Wood, OP
Frann Johnson
Laura and Daniel Swanson

2022-2023

(Gifts received from August 1, 2022 – July 31, 2023)

Total Giving:	 $	 1,191,460.00
Partners in Mission Annual Fund:	 $	 471,250.00
Retirement Fund:	 $	 397,100.00
Guatemala:	 $	 287,800.00
Bequests:	 $	 28,440.00
Other:	 $	 6,870.00



Today’s Kindness Grows Tomorrow’s Blessings
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On the Cover
THE COVER OF THIS ISSUE (ALONG WITH THE PHOTO ON PAGE 19), DEPICTS SOME OF THE EVENTS WE 
CELEBRATED THIS PAST FALL, INCLUDING DIAMOND JUBILEES OF SISTERS AND CEREMONIES HELD AT  

ST. AGNES ACADEMY AND ST. PIUS X HIGH SCHOOL TO COMMEMORATE OUR TRANSFER OF SPONSORSHIP.

FEB 24TH	 Antiracism Program: The Cost of Inheritance 
	 (film screening and workshop)  
	 Dominican Center for Spirituality
	 6501 Almeda Road 
	 For more information call 713-440-3714


